
Jarvis Township Meeting 
May 21, 2024 

 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Allen Adomite. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Monica Hartlein. Nathan Hovater and Jason Helldoerfer 
were in attendance. Also in attendance were Supervisor Allen Adomite, Road Commissioner Dale 
Grapperhaus, Assessor Jessica Dudley, and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Monica Hartlein to accept the minutes of the April 
Board Meeting.  All voted yes on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting yes. 
 
National Bike Month – MCT & Jarvis Township Event on Thursday, May 30th at the Tri-Township Park 
Pavilion. 
 
Under Action Items: 
 
A motion was made to approve the budgets for both Town and Road and Bridge Funds (Ordinances 24-1 
and 24-2) by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer. Roll call taken, all voting ayes. 
 
Jason Helldoerfer made a motion to vacate Township Property at Bradley Smith Drive (Ordinance 24-3). 
Seconded by Nathan Hovatter. Roll call taken, all voting ayes. 
 
A motion was made by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to approve the Engineering 
Agreement for Township Master Bike Plan with Oates Associates for $79,500. Roll call taken, all voting 
ayes. 
 
A motion was made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to appoint Jeff Soland to the 
Decennial Committee on Local Government.  Voice vote taken, all voting yes. 
 
New Business: 
 
Supervisor Adomite discussed the RFP for Feasibility of Solar Panels for the Road Maintenance Shed. 
 
Supervisor Adomite discussed the RFQ for the Biannual Engineering Services.  
 
Supervisor Adomite also wanted to remind the board members that the next meeting will be held on 
Tuesday June 25, 2024. 
 



Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on June 25, 2024.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


